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JAEI ENVIRONMENTAL CORNER

Did you know? – Insight into God’s Awesome Creation?

The Blue Crane

The Blue Crane is South Africa’s national bird and is endemic to southern Africa.

Historically, blue cranes occurred mainly in the grassland biome along the eastern section of the country, but today the largest numbers of blue cranes can be found in the Western Cape and the rest scattered throughout the remainder of its current distribution range.
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The blue crane is primarily vegetarian and eats small bulbs, seeds and roots. But will eat a variety of insects (locusts, termites, caterpillars, grasshoppers, beetles, etc.), worms, crabs, fish, frogs, reptiles, and small mammals. The blue crane is often reported doing damage in various agricultural crops, like wheat, barley and lucern. In most cases the birds are feeding on spilled grain. 

Blue cranes only pair with one mate (monogamous), and despite being very social, are extremely territorial while breeding, driving any other blue cranes from the breeding territory. They nest in summer and the laying date can be anytime between August and April. Non-breeding birds form non-breeding flocks during this period. After the chicks have fledged, they together with the adults join the non-breeding flocks to form large over-wintering groups.

Blue cranes nest in wetlands, open grasslands, Karoo and agricultural areas, where all-round visibility is good. The birds often return to the same area and nest in the vicinity of the previous year’s nest. Generally the nest is a scrape in the ground with a few stones and sheep dung scraped together. In wetlands, however, they usually nest on a pad of vegetation.
The blue crane is currently listed as vulnerable and there are many threats facing the blue crane such as poisoning, illegal trade, habitat destruction, power line collisions, active persecution by landowners and many more.

Although the blue crane faces many threats, many conservation measures have been put in place to protect the species by various conservation bodies like the South African Crane Conservation Programme of the Endangered Wildlife Trust and the Overberg Crane Group. These groups have managed to form wonderful working relationships with landowners whose property the cranes live on, their staff, as well as the general public, in an effort to protect the blue crane.

How can you help?
• All suspected poisonings of blue cranes need to be reported to the Endangered Wildlife Trust.
• Agrochemicals should be used carefully, and the correct dosage and application should be strictly adhered to.

• Do not promote the trade in blue cranes by keeping adults or chicks in captivity. Report any individuals who are keeping cranes in captivity illegally.
